Mr. Arch P. Naramore, KU 1909, Orpheum Building, Wichita, Kansas.

Dear Arch:

I feel complimented in that you have written me asking us to send your son, Lt. John P. Naramore, a copy of our Rebounds letter. It will be a distinct pleasure, I assure you. Not only was I personally very fond of John, but in his work now as a member of our fighting forces it gives me an added thrill.

I will put a personal note in the Rebounds that I send him and I will put you on the mailing list, also, so that you can read about some of the activities of our boys on the many gighting fronts.

It is the least thing that I could do to help the boys find the addresses of each other. We call it the Jayhawk Rebounds, but we had to have some name. It is not for basketball players alone - it is for all K men in the University and whenever we find one of the boys in any of the fighting areas who are interested in this thing we promptly send him a copy.

I regret that we do not have any of our last Rebounds, but we are writing our fifth Rebounds this next week and we will see that you get one, and with the same outgoing mail will go one to Lieutenant John P. We are extending not only our very best wishes but our sincerest desires for his safety and his coming back soon.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH